
 

 

WEDNESDAY 15TH MARCH 2017  TERM FOUR NO.2 

TEMPLE EWELL CHURCH OF ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL  

NEWSLETTER 

 
 

 

Dear Parents/Carers  
 
We are looking to recruit a parent governor to be part of our 
outstanding Governor team. It is really important that the 
school continues to have a strong governing body to support 
and challenge us as we deal with the future financial 
challenges; ensuring our high standards are maintained with 
diminishing resources.  
 
The Governor role is about vision, strategy, school 
performance and budget. As a new Governor you will receive 
training and support to enable you to fulfill your duties.  
 
If you are interested in finding out more about this role, 
please feel free to contact me through the school office or 
apply using the letter that was sent home yesterday.   
 
 
 
Regards 
 
Jo Hygate  
Executive Headteacher  
 

Executive Headteacher: Mrs Jo Hygate & Head of School: Mrs A Matthews 
3/4 Brookside, Temple Ewell, Dover, Kent   CT16 3DT 

Phone: 01304 822665      Fax: 01304 828937    E-mail: headteacher@temple-ewell.kent.sch.uk  
www.temple-ewell.kent.sch.uk 
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               OUR SCHOOL VALUES  
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Breakfast Club 
Contact: 

07483 155631  
If you would like to book your child into 

Breakfast Club or your child is 
unable to make their booked session 

then please contact us in the first 
instance.  
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"I can do all things through Him who 
strengthens me." Philippians 4:13 

http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http://www.landscore-primary.devon.sch.uk/images/isa-intermediate.gif&imgrefurl=http://www.landscore-primary.devon.sch.uk/contact.html&usg=__SnvesOPo1PYd_T4TXdiGsLZdS00=&h=100&w=100&sz=8&hl=en&start=4&um=1&itbs=1&tbn


 

 

  

 

Tag Day - Bring a chocolate item for the Fayre 
Year 5/6 Tag Rugby Competition 
Dance Festival at Astor College  
Dance Festival at Astor College 
Vision and hearing screening for Reception children 
Red Nose Day -Tag Day, wear red for 50p  
donation to Comic Relief.  
PTFA Easter Fayre 11.00am - 1.00pm 
PTFA Film Night 
Easter Church Service 2.00pm 
Tag Day - Ã1.00 donation towards Miss Harrisõ climb 
up Mount Snowdon for the Kent Association for The 
Blind  
Class Photographs 

Friday 17th March 2017 
Tuesday 21st March 2017 
Tuesday 21st March 2017 

Wednesday 22nd March 2017 
Wednesday 22nd March 2017 

Friday 24th March 2017 
 

Saturday 25th March 2017 
Tuesday 28th March 2017  

Wednesday 29th March 2017 
Friday 31st March 2017 

 
 

Tuesday 25th April 2017   
              

 

         New dates are shown in bold type. 



 

 

 

 
 

 
                                                                                             

Academic Year  2016/2017 Dates 

 

 

 

Term 4 2017  

Easter Holiday 

Term 5 

May Bank Holiday 

Half Term 

Inset Day  

Term 6  

Summer Holiday 

Inset Day 

Term 1 

Half Term  

Term 2 

Christmas Holiday 

Inset Day 

Term 3 

Inset Day 

Inset Day 

Inset Day 

Monday 20th February 2017 to  Friday 31st March 2017 

 Monday 3rd April 2017  to  Monday 17th April 2017 

 Tuesday 18th April 2017 to Friday 26th May 2017 

   Monday 1st May 2017 

  Monday 29th May 2017 to Friday 2nd June 2017 

  Monday 5th June 2017 

  Tuesday 6th June 2017 to Friday  21st July 2017 

Monday 24th July 2017 to Friday 1st September 2017 

Monday 4th September 2017 

Monday 4th September 2017 to Friday 20th October 2017 

Monday 23rd October  to Friday 27th October 2017  

Monday 30th October 2017 to Wednesday 20th December 2017 

Thursday 21st December to Wednesday 3rd January 2018 

Thursday 4th January 2018 

Thursday 4th January to Friday 9th February 2018 

Monday 4th June 2018 

Monday 23rd July 2018 

Tuesday 24th July 2018 

 

Please keep checking your fortnightly  

Newsletter for further  

important dates and events as they  

become available. 



 

 

Club Cancellations  
Tag Rugby will be cancelled on Wednesday 22nd March 2017 sorry for any inconvenience this may cause.  There will be no 

after school clubs in the last week of term or in the first week back after half term.  

 

Driveway  

Some of you may have noticed that the driveway leading up to the school is becoming in need of some repairs. We are in 
the process of establishing itôs ownership so that they can complete the remedial work required. In the mean time can we 
advise that you use the Lower Road entrance when possible and that children avoid using bikes and scooters on the  

driveway please.  

 

School House Entry 
When visiting the school house, please could all parents and children use the front door and ring the bell. This is so we 

know who is in the building at any given time.  

 

Free Bookstart packs for young children 

Please enter http://www.bookstart.org.uk/about/packs/ into your  internet browsers for free Bookstart Packs. 

Breakfast Club 
You will now be able to book and pay for your child/ren to attend Breakfast Club via ParentMail. If you would like assistance 

using this service then please speak to Mrs Cock in the school office.  

 

PE Kits 
Could you please ensure that PE kits are brought in with your child on the first day of term. Lessons start as normal on the 

first day back and so your child could potentially miss vital learning time if it is not brought in.  

 

Winter Uniform  
Can you please ensure your child is wearing their winter uniform now including PE kit requirements. Can PE kits  

include; socks if your child wears tights, jogging bottoms and a jumper please.  

 

Raising Concerns 
If you have any concerns about your child, please speak to the class teacher in the first instance. This can be done after 
school or by making an appointment through the school office. Please be aware that class teachers do not have time first 
thing in the morning to discuss concerns in any detail. Specific issues 

should not be discussed with members of staff out of school. 

 

School Hours  
The school hours are 8:50am to 3:15pm.  You can deliver your child to the playground from 8:40am (when staff are on duty) 
and collect from their class at 3:15pm.  The school gates are closed at 8:55am and will be opened at 3:00pm. If someone 
else is collecting your child from school, please make sure the class staff or office are aware. If your child is off sick an adult 

needs to inform us and the nature of the illness.  If your child is in late, an adult needs to come to the office and sign them in.  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to our winners of the Engineering Design competition. 

Acorns: Loen & Jazmine 
Willows: Declan & Georgie 
Elms: Hayden & Sam 

Sycamores:Ruby & Jacob 
Oaks: Nicole & Ryan 

 

Our Science Week by Imogen and Delphi 

 

This week we had Science Week and it was very fun. Every day we did something new, these we 
were all very different and exciting.  

On Monday a man called Marino Saksida visited. He taught us about different things in space. 
Things like how they make food and went to the toilet, even how they turn around. It was amazing 
as he even taught us about black holes.  

 

On Tuesday a fantastic lady called Lulia Motac came in, she was an engineer in the fieldof  
programming. Lulia brought in a robot called Edison, he was very funny. Edison did three dances 
Ti che, Macarena and Thriller. The robot was amazing and kept saying yes and could do the same 
things as a human.  

 

On Wednesday two ladies came in and they were called Katie and Paige, they brought lots of  
animals in to show us like: snakes, tarantulas, bugs, birds a hedgehog and also millipedes. The 
two ladies taught us about us about how different snakes hunt. They were fascinating and I think 
they inspired a lot of us.  

 

Meanwhile students from the Goodwin Acedemy came in to teach Year 5 (plus Isabella and Ella) 
about how to make a bouncy ball. They were colourful. The most popular colour was yellow. It was 
a great experience for all. Thursday was the most exciting day for Sycamores as they got to teach 
the school about science, there were three groups, cornflour, balloons and colours. There were lots 
of things to do in each group. There were three tour guides that were in charge of getting the 
groups in the right place at the same time. That was the thing we loved most in the week.  

 

On Friday it was a relaxing day to finish our letters for the Engineering competition. The week had 
been so energetic that Iôm sure every class had a rest. Science Week was wonderful, thank you to 
Mrs Williams for organising everything.  



 

 

 

 

 

On Wednesday 8th March, Temple Ewell Primary School took part in a gruelling fitness circuit with a very special  
visitor. Gold Judo Commonwealth Medallist and British Champion Theo Spalding put the children through their paces with 
a fitness test and an inspiring assembly. Through Sport for School the children of Temple Ewell were sponsored to take 

part in the fitness circuit to raise money for sports equipment.  

The children had a brilliant time and loved meeting an athlete of Theoôs calibre. His inspirational and motivational talk has 

hopefully inspired the next generation of champions. He told the children that they must do three things; find  

something they love, work hard and most importantly believe in themselves.  

No water too cold for a team so hot. 

On Friday 10th March, Team Temple Ewell were back in action with the swim team. The team consisted of 10 students across years 
3,4,5 and 6. The swimming gala which is hosted annually was at Dover Leisure Centre with 12 schools fighting for their respected 

trophy.  

On arrival Team Temple Ewell were focused and eager to deliver stellar performances both individually and as a team. There was a 
lot of controversy regarding this yearôs Gala especially because the boundaries for what classifies a small school has changed to 

under 210 pupils and less. Tension built as schools knew that margin for error was even slimmer than usual.  

First event was the medley relay which consisted of Tyler S, Amelia W, Amelia B. and Robert M. The anticipation rose and silence fell 
on the pool as the first race was about to start. Team Temple Ewell gained a fantastic start and were strong all the way through and 

finished their heat in second.  

As the heats progressed it was apparent that Team Temple Ewell were in scintillating form. Mason H. and Isla J. finished in an  
amazing 3rd in their respective backstroke event. This form was continued with Freya S, Robert M, qualifying for the finals of the boy/

girl backstroke for years 5/6 category.  

In the breaststroke Mason H. hit the podium again with a 2nd place finish while Isla J. finished 4th. In the years 5/6 category Tyler S. 

finished in a remarkable joint 1st. While Niamh J. finished 2nd in her heat and 3rd overall once again qualifying for the finals.  

Ava S. blew the competition away with a 1st place finish in backstroke in her heat and overall.  

Years 5/6 now had to compete in the longest individual event of the morning with a 50m freestyle. Tyler S. represented the boys 
while Niamh J. represented the girls. Once again these two incredible swimmers qualified for the finals with a finish of 2nd and 3rd  

respectively.  

The last two heats were the relay teams and both breezed their way into the finals with the 3/4 team (Mason H, James F, Isla J. and 

Ava S.) finishing 2nd and 5/6 (Tyler S, Niamh J, Freya S. and Robert M.) team finishing 1st.  

For the first time ever Team Temple Ewell had a swimmer qualify for every final race. The results for finals were only 5/6 events with 

one exception of 3/4 freestyle relay.  

 

Continuedéé.. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

The results were as follows: 

Freya S 2nd in backstroke 

Robert M 4th in backstroke  

Niamh J 2nd in breaststroke and 5th in 50m Freestyle 

Tyler S 2nd in breaststroke and 2nd in 50m freestyle 

5/6 Medley relay finished 3rd.  (Tyler S, Amelia W, Amelia B. and Robert M.) 

3/4 freestyle finished 2nd. (Mason H, James F, Isla J. and Ava S.) 

5/6 freestyle finished 1st.  (Tyler S, Niamh J, Freya S. and Robert M.) 

Every swimmer who represented Team Temple Ewell won a medal which is an amazing achievement considering the number of children at 

the gala.  

The presentations were tense, many schools believed they were in for a chance for glory however this was not to be as Team Temple Ewell 
left the other schools in their wake. Finishing with a high score of 66 points we were champions of not only the small schools cup but also 

the big schools cup. Team Temple Ewell had deservedly and amazingly won both cups in an unprecedented turn of events.  

The swimmers were unbelievable and the whole of the Temple Ewell family are mightily impressed. The children were a credit to Mrs 

McCardle, Mrs Mansfield and myself. A massive well done and thank you to Mrs McCardle and Mrs Mansfield who are dedicated to ensure 

all children progress in swimming as well as the swim team.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Catch me if you can?  

Itôs that time of year again when Northbourne Parkôs annual primary school cross country. On Tuesday Team Temple Ewell took two teams 
to the prestigious race to compete with 29 others. The Northbourne cross country consists of a course over a mile long with each child  

running half in a relay style race.  There are 6 children in each team therefore the team covers three laps of the course. 

Traditionally, we used to enter three teams however once again we were unable to take our year 6s as they were on their residential. Never-
theless, undeterred Team Temple Ewell had two very good teams ready to race. Itôs worth noting that most of the other team entering  

consist of year 6ôs therefore the performance of Team Temple Ewell is even more remarkable.  

The first leg of Temple Ewell Blue Team was run by Keition B. whose progress this year has been very impressive. He stormed through to 
the changeover point in a solid 9th place handing the baton to the extraordinary Holly B. Keiton was followed closely by Temple Ewell Green  

Team first leg runner Mason H who finished his first leg in an amazing 11th handing over to multi-talented Isla J.  

Holly ran a solid second leg despite having an on-going niggling knee injury, she incredibly managed to gain one position and finished in 8th 
changing the baton on to the superstar James F. Isla J. ran extremely well and managed to navigate the most undulated part of the course 

gracefully. She handed the baton to the determined Benjamin C. 

Despite being a year 3 and racing against children much older than him, James F. flew over the course and over took 3 teams. He breezed 

past year 6 children as he made his way through the woodland part of the course. He passed the baton onto Ruby T. in an amazing 6th  

position. Benjamin C. also ran an extraordinary leg and managed to overtake 3 teams as well. The outstanding Benjamin C. pulled Green 

Team into an amazing 9th position passing the baton to the sensational Sadie B.  

 

Continuedé... 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ruby T. was extremely nervous before the race as it was her first cross country however she had no reason to be as she ran her leg 
brilliantly with utter confidence maintaining 6th position striding on to the reliable Michael B. Sadie B. may have been dwarfed in size but 
not in ability as she ran her leg against year 6 children. Sadie was remarkable as always as is an exciting talent rising through the 

school, she managed to hand over to energetic Oscar B.  

Mr Reliable, Michael B ran a very quick and solid leg.  This is what we have come to expect from Michael B. as he always preforms so 
well. He handed the baton over to Abi U. who was raring to go. Oscar B. whose running style can only describe as letting a dog of a 
lead, ran relentlessly. Oscar has been in fine form recently with first place finishes in the Kearsney Park Run. He handled the baton 

onto Temple Ewellôs Green Team last leg runner Amelia W. in 9th position.  

The anchor leg runners had a big job on their hands. The anchor leg is given to the most experienced and fast runners of the team. Abi 
U. has matured no end this year, had some work to do as the team in front were about 200m away. Abi U. ran brilliantly and showed 
her class as she swallowed the place gap in no time. She brought Temple Ewell Blue Team home in a brilliant 5th place. Amelia W. 
whose all-round sporting ability is phenomenal and has developed consistently over last two years ran a very good leg. Amelia W.  

finished Temple Ewellôs Green Team in an outstanding 12th place.  

These children who represented Team Temple Ewell ran fantastically and are a credit to the school. I am generally impressed with all 
of them. Their natural talent and willingness to work hard in training sessions are the perfect combination for success which once again 

is evident in the 5th and 12th place finishes respectively.  

A personal thank you to Mr Mousley who is dedication and expertise is vitally important to the teamôs success but also to the general 
fitness to all the junior children who come out running with him.   I would like to thank Mrs Williams for assisting myself on the day, it is 

greatly appreciated.  

Last thank you to the parents, guardians, friends and family of Team Ewell whose continued support is outstanding especially in both 
the Gala and Cross Country. I was very impressed with the cheering and support in driving our children to success. It means so much 

to the school and to me personally for your continued support through all sporting events.  

Thanks 

Mr Lecarpentier 

Sports Coach 


